Library Board Minutes
June 6, 2022

Hoesch Memorial Library Board of Trustees met on Monday, June 6, 2022. Present were: Don Jardon, Betty Adkins, Pam Miller, Doris Brandon and Library Director Keri Anderson.  Absent: Bryan Lubeck.
Don Jardon called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. with attention given to the Open Meeting Act posted on the Conference Room Wall.
Minutes of the previous meeting were read.  The motion to approve the minutes as read was made by Betty Adkins and seconded by Pam Miller.  Motion carried.
Warrants for payment were reviewed.   Doris Brandon made the motion to approve the warrants for payment with Pam Miller providing the second. Motion carried.
The following warrants were paid:
	Keri Anderson					        2,745.42	          	          			Stephanie Adams				           245.13
	Jennifer Roethke				           351.00
	Breanna Brandt				           281.25
		                 				              
Amazon (Books)					           450.77
Amazon (Supplies)					             34.49
Blackstone Publishing (Books)			             98.97
Center Point (Books)					           182.00
Frontier (Telephone)			     	   	           114.34			      
Hoesch Memorial Library (Petty Cash) 			24.33
Library Store (Supplies)				           206.71
NPPD (Electricity)			                	             65.89
Samantha Kressser (Contract Labor)	    		           185.00
US Postal Service (Dues & Fees)			           130.00

Circulation statistics were reviewed.  Circulation was up again from last year at this time. It is encouraging to see this trend continue.
Budget Statistics were reviewed. Budget is on track.
New Business:
Wages for Keri Anderson were discussed.  Keri has shown dedication and commitment to the library.  She has done everything that the board has requested of her.   She has kept the budget on track.  Through the COVID crisis, she ran the library without any help (per dictate of city). It has been noted that other city employees have received merit pay.  After much discussion, a motion was made by Pam Miller to ask for a 5% cost of living raise plus merit pay. Motion seconded by Don Jardon.  Motion carried unanimously.
The library’s accreditation expires this year.  We will need to have our strategic plan updated and submitted by the end of September as part of our accreditation renewal. 
The library will be closed on Saturday, July 2 for the holiday weekend.
The next meeting will be Monday, July 11, 2022.
As there was no further business, Don Jardon made the motion to adjourn, second by Betty Adkins. Motion carried. 
Respectfully,
Doris Brandon
Secretary 

